
Greetings, fellow Lions.  

Our district is staying on the positive side of membership 
numbers this year with an increase of five.  Thank you to 
the Central Lake Club which added six members and is 
now the largest club in the district.  Most of the districts in 
the state are up in numbers, reporting the first 
membership increase during the first month of the year in 
many years.  The clubs I have talked to are working hard 
to restart or increase their service activities and making 
good progress which should help with recruiting new 
members and keeping our current members.  

It would be great to have service reporting to LCI increase 
from the current 14% of our clubs so everyone knows 

about our efforts, both inside and outside the district.  I know about service work 
being accomplished across the district, but much of what is accomplished isn’t 
reported to LCI, reported in this newsletter of covered in the MD-11 Lion Pride.  Our 
district Information Technology chairperson, Marie Leathers, can assist with technical 
consultation.  Our district secretary/treasurer, Barb Durflinger, now has district 
administrator access to LCI so can report information to Lions International for your 
club if you are struggling with getting that accomplished.

I’m very happy to share that the Hillman Club has committed to becoming an LCIF 
model club which means they will donate $500 per member on their roster to LCIF.  
Congratulations to Hillman on this impressive pledge.  

Finally, we still need several district positions to be filled.  The Global Membership chair 
as well as Zone chairs for Zones 1 and 3 is high priority.  Additionally, Eversight, LEO 
Clubs and White Cane committees still need chairperson.  Serving at 
the District level doesn’t require a huge commitment, but workers are 
needed to enhance our service at all levels.  Thanks to those who have 
stepped up to serve at the district level and to those who will step up.

Notable Quotes: “There are three classes 
of people: those who see, those who 
see when they are shown, those who do 
not see.”  —  Leonardo da Vincii

District Governor
 William Gaines
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR

William Gaines
Oscoda Lions Club

253-219-8590
wgaines1111@yahoo.com

IMMEDIATE PAST 
DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Rod Leathers
Central Lake Lions Club

231-350-0567
leathersrod@gmail.com

VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Jill Drury
Boyne Valley Lions Club

231-920-9645
drury@cctransit.org

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP 
TEAM COORDINATOR

Dave Zeller
Alpena Lions Club

989-657-4702
W 989-354-2175

dlzeller52@gmail.com

2nd VICE DISTRICT 
GOVERNOR

Steven Murch 
Alpena Lions Club

stevemurch49707@gmail
.com

DISTRICT GLOBAL 
SERVICE TEAM 
COORDINATOR
Marie Leathers

marie@centrallakerealty.com

CABINET SECRETARY/
TREASURER

Barb Durflinger
Hillman Lions Club

989-742-2790
lionbarb@comdac.com

DISTRICT GLOBAL 
MEMBERSHIP TEAM 

COORDINATOR
N/A

ZONE 1 CLUBS ZONE 3 CLUBS

N/A

Boyne Valley, 
Charlevoix, 

Cheboygan, East 
Jordan, Indian 

River, Mackinaw 
City, Petoskey

ZC Steven Murch 
Alpena Lions Club

stevemurch49707@gmail
.com

Alpena, Alpena 
Evening, Atlanta, 
Glennie, Hillman, 

Hubbard Lake, 
Mio

ZONE 2 CLUBS ZONE 4 CLUBS

ZC Jim Broome
Central Lake Lions Club
jrbroome@charter.net

Central Lake, Elk 
Rapids, Grayling, 
Houghton Lake, 

Lewiston/
Lewiston Lioness 

Lions, 
Roscommon–
Higgins Lake

ZC Don McDonell
Hale Lions Club

cdmcdonell@gmail.com

Beaverton, Hale, 
Harrisville, 

Lincoln, Oscoda, 
Prescott-Skidway 
Lake, Rose City,

Note:  This information is up to date at the time of this 

publication, but is subject to change as adjustments are needed.
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Service from the heart with

International President,

Douglas X. Alexander

A great partner will always bring out the best in you. And for more than 50 years, 
Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has been empowering Lions to serve at 
our best. Now, in our final year of Campaign 100, we have an incredible opportunity 
to give back and help ensure that Lions at home, and around the world, have the 
support they need for years to come.

I have personally seen the impact that LCIF makes through my club and in my 
community. Your donation to Campaign 100 is more than a contribution to your 
foundation—it is a gift from your heart to your community. It is a promise to continue 
to fight hunger, prevent diabetes, protect the environment and help the people around 
you live healthy and hope-filled lives. Because that is why we serve. And together 
with LCIF and Campaign 100, we can deliver that promise and a better future for all.

Yours in Service,
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Fellow Lion,

On Saturday, August 14, an earthquake struck Haiti, just days before a 
tropical storm is projected to pass near the island. The 7.2 magnitude 
quake has left more than 200 people dead, hundreds more injured or 
missing, and major devastation in several cities. 

When a humanitarian crisis of this magnitude strikes, we, as Lions, are 
ready to help. Right beside us is Lions Clubs International Foundation 
(LCIF), our global foundation.

LCIF quickly responded and approved US$100,000 in Emergency grant 
funding to allow Lions in Haiti to respond to urgent needs of the victims.

You can help. Your generous donation to LCIF’s disaster relief fund will 
help deliver further funds to families impacted by the devastation.

 

  I WANT TO GIVE   

Thank you for your kindness and for working together with LCIF to rebuild 
lives.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi

LCIF Chairperson

Lions Clubs International Foundation
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Dear Lions Club Officer,

Effective clubs provide meaningful service, maintain a strong and active membership 
and continually develop new leaders. The tools below focus on these elements to help 
your club function effectively while meeting the needs of your community and your 
members.

● Your Club, Your Way!: This guide will help you customize your club meetings 
to better suite the needs and lifestyles of your club members. It includes a simple, 
fun exercise to help determine which elements of your meeting to keep and what 
to change, as well as a process for phasing in change.

● Build a Vision for Your Club: Use this planning guide and PowerPoint to 
discover your club’s strengths, ways to improve and new opportunities that will 
help your club grow and thrive! Planning forms help develop a vision, assess your 
club’s needs and organize your plan for successful implementation.

● Service is a journey that is the core of being a Lion or Leo. Did you know that 
there is a new course in the Lions Learning Center where you can learn about the 
Service Journey? Through five engaging modules you can learn about the global 
causes, and how to serve in new ways, and about the resources to help serve 
your communities, region and the world!

● Log in to the Lions Learning Center and search for “The Service Journey” in the 
Content Library to complete the course today.

For questions, inquiries or to order your copy of the Your Club, Your Way! and Build a 
Vision for Your Club Guides, please contact us by phone at (630) 468-7084 or email 
clubofficers@lionsclubs.org.

Sincerely,

Your District & Club Administration Division Team
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Jerome Thompson Message: 

Can you believe that one month has passed so quick? However, the Lions of Constitutional Area 1 
(US and Affiliates, Bermuda, and Bahamas) rode the wave of momentum from June into a record-
breaking July. While in the past we have averaged losing more than 1650 members in July, this 
year your hard work led us to a membership GAIN of +373. Also, 7 new clubs were added in July. 
Thank You!!

As a club officer, you are important to your community, as well as, Lions Clubs International. 
Because of your leadership, smiles are being put on the faces of those in need. We are expanding 
our ability to serve by inviting others to join. Additionally, because we are serving from the heart, 
we are finding new ways to embrace all members and enhance their membership experience.

Monthly, as your Constitutional Area GAT leader, I will share with you our success, as well as tools 
that you may need to expand your footprint of service, invite others to join for a greater impact, and 
provide an opportunity for all Lions to be engaged in personal and leadership development, as they 
desire.

In the coming weeks, would you consider the following:

1. Reinstate - Look over the list of Lions who have left your club in the last 3-5 years and 
invite them to rejoin your club.

2. Replace – Every club has a few members it will need to drop in December. In the next few 
months, R2D1 (Recruit 2, drop 1). Your club will be stronger, and we won’t have those 

Dreaded December Drops

3. Rejuvenate - Members will get excited when given the opportunity to work on a new 
service project or attend a club celebration in honor of a job well done.

Working together, we can all find success. Your Global Action Team is here to help. Please let me 
know what we can do to help you in your quest to serve more, invite more and lead more.

Thank you

Jerome Thompson

 RESOURCES:  (Online LCI Website)

Zone and Club Global Membership Approach Resources 

Club Excellence Award 

Global Action Team Roster 

Reinstate – Membership Application 

Replace – Membership Growth Event Toolbox 

Rejuvenate – Service Launchpad  

Lions Clubs International Press Center – Club Public Relations Tools 

This email was sent to zone chairpersons and club officers in Constitutional Area 1.  Lions International
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A Message from Our General Chair

The Planning and Host Committees are busy with final 

preparations as the USA/Canada Lions Leadership 
Forum is now a month away.

This year sure has presented a lot of challenges for event 

planning, and we know it has affected many of you as you 

consider attending the Forum and make your own travel 

plans. 

After a positive outlook earlier this Summer, the Delta variant has created a lot of 

uncertainty, and we were disappointed by the late extension of the U.S. land border 

closure to Aug. 21. Please review the updated COVID protocols and information 

about scheduling on-site COVID testing below. We are trying to remain safe and 

flexible, as circumstances may change again prior to Sept. 9.

If you have been waiting to register, the fee goes up starting August 16. This coincides 

to the date we have to return unused rooms to the hotels, and two large events are 

likely consume any available rooms Saturday night. 

Continue reading to learn more about the Strides event at #LionsForum2021 and 

activities for Leos and Young Lions. Also a special appreciation to our sponsor, 

Hillrom/School Health!

In leadership, friendship, and service,

Wendy Cain

The Forum will follow applicable public safety guidelines for the Iowa Events Center. These have 
changed since our last newsletter, and are subject to change again prior to the Forum. Currently:
Per the CDC and Polk County (Iowa), face coverings should be worn indoors regardless 

of vaccination status to help prevent the spread of the virus and protect others. 
The Forum strongly encourages all attendees to wear face covering and practice social distancing 
where practical during Forum events. We also wish to embrace "kindness matters" and respect 
fellow Lions' personal comfort and precautions of wearing face coverings and social distancing. 
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Dear Lion,

Thank you for your continued support of Eversight during the 2020-2021 Lions' fiscal 
year. We know fundraising has been especially difficult as in-person events are slowly 
resuming. You have remained a loyal advocate for sight restoration through it all.

Your gift this year helped us achieve the following milestones:

Thank you to each of these Sight Leaders during the Lions' 2020-2021 fiscal year that 
donated $3,000 or more—an amount that helps cover expenses for a patient in need of 
a sight-restoring transplant. We look forward to recognizing you with a Sight Leaders 
banner patch for your club’s outstanding support.

Bedford Township Lions Club

District 11 B-1 Lions International

Lathrup Village Lions Club

Wheaton Lions Club

Eversight also thanks and recognizes the following clubs that contributed between 
$500–$2,999. They will receive a Sight Supporters pin to display on their banner for 
their commitment to the gift of sight.  

 Continued     

2020-2021 Lions Sight Leaders

2020-2021 Lions Supporters Leaders
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Algonquin Lions Club
Alpena Lions Club
Ann Arbor Host Lions Club
Atco Lions Club
Bay City Lions Club

Beverly Hills Lions Club
Big Rapids Lions Club
Bloomfield Lions Club
Camden Lions Club

Canton Lions Club
Cass City Lions Club
Center Line Lions Club
Central Lake Lions Club
Chesaning Lions Club

Chester Lions Club
Clawson Lions Club
DeWitt Breakfast Lions Club
Dexter Lions Club

District 11 E-1 Lions International
District 11 E-2 Lions International
Dundee Township Lions Club
Eastpointe Lions Club
Edmore Lions Club

Elburn Lions Club
Elk Rapids Lions Club
Empire Lions Club
Essexville-Hampton Lions Club

Frankenmuth Lions Club
Fremont Lions Club
Fruitport Lioness Club
Grand Ledge Lions Club
Grand Rapids Lions Club

Greenville Lions Club
Hawthorne Lions Club
Holt Lions Club
Honor Lions Club

Hubbard Lake Lions Club
Jackson Host Lions Club
Laingsburg Lions Club
Lake Orion Lions Club
Lakewood Area Lions Club

Les Cheneaux Lions Club

Lewiston Lions Club
Lions District 16-J Charitable Foundation
Lions District 16-L Charitable Foundation
Midland Lions Club

Millington Lions Club
Morris Lions Club
Mount Clemens Lions Club
Mount Pleasant Lions Club
Naperville Noon Lions Club

New Baltimore Lions Club
New Jersey Lions Charitable Foundation
New Jersey Lions District 16-N Charitable 
 Foundation

New Providence Lions Club
Northville Lions Club
Paw Paw Lions Club
Plymouth Lions Club
Port Huron South Park Lions Club

Powers-Spalding Lions Club
Rochester Hills Lions Club
Rochester Lions Club
Rose City Lions Club

Royal Oak Lions Club
Rutherford Lions Club
Saddle River Valley Lions Club
Sayreville Lions Club
Shelby Township Lions Club

St. Joseph Lions Club
Sterling Heights Lioness Club
Sterling Heights Lions Club
Tinley Park Lions Club

Trenton Lions Club
USA Lions Club
Waldwick Lions Club
Warren Township Lions Club
Williamston Lions Club

Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Club
Wood-Ridge Lions Club
Zilwaukee Lions Club

Reminder: Clubs that achieve and remain at the Sight Leader level will be awarded a yearly chevron to 
complement their initial banner patch. Those that continue to achieve Sight Supporter status will receive a 
new banner pin each year that they give. As a Sight Leader or Sight Supporter, you will be hearing from 
Eversight soon so we can award your banner patch or pin.

Congratulations and thank you again to all clubs recognized. 
Please spread the good news and share this recognition with 

your fellow Lions Club members and district leaders. Your 
service gets us each one step closer to achieving our mutual 
focus of preventing avoidable blindness and improving the 

quality of life for people who are blind and visually impaired.

  Continued —



DISTRICT 11-E2 NEWSLETTER 10 2021 - 2022

SEPTEMBER 2021

Governor Appreciation Picnic

It's not too late to register for the Governor Appreciation Picnic. After 2 years without 
an in person convention, this is a great opportunity to meet and socialize with Lions 
from clubs throughout our district, plus having past International Director Jenny Ware 
as our guest speaker to top it off! This outdoor picnic is going to be a fun and festive 
atmosphere with corn hole, horse shoes, hole in one golf, live music and the highlight 
attraction - the opportunity to put IPDG Rod in the dunk tank! The forecast is looking 
good, and even if it's not, the party will go on under the huge pavilion.

BUT we need your help.....we need more participation if we are going to move 
forward as planned.  Whether you plan to attend or not, please fill out the survey 
below so we can finalize our plans.

Picnic Attendance Survey

You can register using these links:

Online Registration Available Here

Print and Mail Regstration

You can download all the details on the Central Lake Lions  Website:

https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/central_lake/
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Governor Appreciation Picnic
2020-2021 District 11-E2  —  DG Rod Leathers

September 18, 2021  —  10:00 AM -- 4:00 PM
Davis Pin Shoot Pavilion , 5600 Wicks Way, Central Lake MI

Dress is picnic casual
RSVP to PDG Dennis Richardson by August 31, 2021 den7rich@gmail.com or 231-944-0587

$25 per person - Pay online at lionsdistrict11e2.org

(PayPal or credit card) Or checks can be mailed to:

Central Lake Lions Club

PO Box 233

Central Lake, MI 49622
10:00 AM Doughnuts, Fruit, Coffee & Tea

・10:00 AM 2:00 PM Fun and Games

Dunk tank, corn hole, horseshoes and more!

1:00 PM Appetizers and Live Music

2:00 Luncheon and Keynote Speaker Jenny Ware

FREE WINE, BEER and SOFT DRINKS

Link:  https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/central_lake/

I am on the Hearing Aid Committee of the Lions of Michigan Foundation.  We are contacting 
each District in MD 11 to update our records with the latest information on Clubs who 
participate in the Hearing Aid program and the Audiologists who participate in helping to 
provide hearing aids.

To assist in this project, I am requesting that each club that participates in the program 
provide me with the name, address and phone number of the Audiologist which their 
constituency uses to obtain their hearing aids.

We receive phone calls from many clients who need hearing aids, but they are not able to 
find a participating audiologist in their communities.

If your club does or does not participate in the Hearing Aid program, please let me know 
either way.

Thank you for your consideration in helping set up a District 11 E-2 record for hearing aids.

Beverly Bodem
Alpena Lions Club
MD 11 Hearing Aid Committee
121 E. White St., Alpena, MI  49707
  bodembd@charter.net      989-354-4656
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Lions Clubs are well known throughout the world for the services we provide to 
help people with hearing and vision loss. Nearly a century ago, Helen Keller   
challenged Lions Clubs to be “Knights of the Blind,” and she declared that "the 
problems of deafness are deeper and more complex, if not more important, than 
those of blindness. Deafness is a much worse misfortune, for it means the loss of  
the most vital stimulus — the sound of the voice that brings language, sets 
thoughts astir and keeps us in the intellectual company of man."

 Our new Lions Hearing Centers Cookbook was developed to create awareness  
for the treatment of hearing loss and to provide funding for our Michigan Lions Affordable Hearing Aid  
and Hearing Screening Programs, which offer affordable hearing care options for Michigan residents.

With your help, we can continue to change the lives of thousands of Michigan residents who need and    
depend on the Lions Clubs of Michigan and our partners, sponsors and friends for the treatment of the 
their hearing loss. As a Public Charity, all contributions to the Lions of Michigan Foundation are tax 
deductible to the full extent allowed by law. We appreciate your support!

I would like to purchase________ Cookbook(s) for $20 each for a total of $____________

I have enclosed/attached a copy of my personal or family recipe that you may use in the cookbook.

I would like to make a donation to the Lions Hearing Centers in the amount of $ .

Payment Method:___ Check ____Credit Card _ __ Pay Pal (info@lmsf.net)

Card Number: ___  ___  ___  ___ - ___  ___  ___  ___ - ___  ___  ___  ___ - ___  ___  ___  ___ 

Expiration Date:_______ CVV Code: __________  

Signature: ________________________________________________________________   

First Name:_____________________  Last Name: ________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: ___________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                                                                           

City/State/Zip Code:_________________________________State:_________ Zip Code: _________________ 

Telephone:_____________________  Email______________________________________

 5730 Executive Drive - Lansing, Michigan 48911 - 517-887-6640 - 517-887-6642 (Fax) - info@lmsf.net
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From: Jean Hill    Sent: Monday, August 23, 2021 01:28 PM   

To: ComDaC     Subject: Peace Poster Contest
Attention fellow clubs in District 11E2:   
I am Jean Manning, a Hillman Lion, and your new District Peace Poster chair.   I would be 
happy to forward a Peace Poster kit to your club at no charge to your club!   Please let me 
know if you're interested in receiving a Kit, and we'll see about getting it to you! 

Poster Contest Guidelines:   open to students (or student groups) ages 11-13, the theme this 
time is "We are all connected", artwork should be no smaller than 13x20 inches and no larger 
than 20x24". There's a lot more information available about the contest, and it's all explained 
within the kit.

It's a great way to introduce our youth to Lions!

Jean Manning

Jean Manning - aka Jean Hill  989-808-4476

For over three decades, Lions clubs around the globe have been sponsoring a very special art 
contest in schools and youth groups. Creating peace posters gives children everywhere the 
chance to express their visions of peace and inspire the world through art and creativity.

Lions have been serving and connecting safely through social distancing, Zoom meetings, 
social media and more, and we encourage you to continue being safe as you sponsor the 
Peace Poster Contest.  The 2021-2022 Contest:  We Are All Connected.

Consider the following tips:

● Email or call your school or youth group leaders to check in, confirm their participation in 
this year’s contest and offer your support.

● Encourage schools conducting e-learning to participate by providing contest rules and 
instructions online. Students can then complete their posters at home and drop them off 
to the designated school contact.

● Provide your name, email address and phone number to the participating school or youth 
group contact, and make plans to collect the posters from them for the local judging.

● Follow local guidelines for gathering and practicing social distancing when holding your 
contest judging (at the club, district and multiple district levels).

● Consider holding your contest judging online. Photograph the entries and post them 
without the student’s names (remember it is a blind judging) in an online photo gallery 
such as Flickr, Google Photos, etc.  Share the link with your judges and include a score 
sheet to email back to you.

● Recognize local winners by sharing their poster images with your local news media and 

by posting them on social media (Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, etc.) with #PeacePoster.

How are you adapting and innovating the way you hold your contest? We would love 
to hear from you. Please post your photos and stories on social media using the hashtag 
#PeacePoster or email peaceposter@lionsclubs.org.  

Info from LCI Website  
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SEPTEMBER 2021:
Governor Appreciation Picnic — September 18, 2021 — 10 am to 4 pm  — $25

5600 Wicks Way, Central Lake, MI

Featuring IPDG Rod in the dunk tank along with more fun and games. Guest speaker PID 
Jenny Ware. See flyer for event details and RSVP. 

Autumnal Equinox — September 22, 2021 — Summer Ends, Autumn Begins

OCTOBER 2021:

Cabinet meeting — October 09, 2021 — 10:00 a.m.—Congregational Church, Alpena

Cabinet meeting for all district cabinet members, district committee chairs, zone chairs, 
club presidents and secretaries.

DecemBER 2021:

Cabinet meeting — December 11, 2021 — 10:00 a.m. — Zoom — Cabinet meeting for 
all district cabinet members, district committee chairs, zone chairs, club presidents and 
secretaries.

On the Mend 
NONE REPORTED IN AUGUST

NONE REPORTED
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Boyne Valley Lions 

AUGUST  2021

White Cane drive last Friday (August 20) collected $200!

 a) Thanks to Lions Lisa, Mike, and Julie for braving the warm and humid day

Alpena Lions
AUGUST  2021 

The Alpena Lions Club conducted its annual Mint Sale Aug. 26-
27 with members working at three locations and raising $2,400. 
The club's next fundraiser will be its annual Old Newsboys sale 
for the Salvation Army in October. 

Hubbard Lake Lions
AUGUST  2021

The Hubbard Lake Lions and families on 
several occasions packed over 1000 

lunches for the Feeding Kids Ministry.
    —

The Melvin Jones Fellowship was presented to 
Hubbard Lake Lion Ed Degen by District Governor 
William Gaines.

The Hubbard Lake Lions received $810.00 in 
donations from the annual White Cane Sale.
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Oscoda Lions
AUGUST  2021
First Ramp:
Lion ramp builders, Tony Priebe, Gov. 
Bill Gaines, John Novak, Ann Bovan and 
Chuck Andrina built a ramp for a home 
owner on Indian Trail. The ramp 
consisted of a 4x4 platform , 12’  of ramp, 
a 4x8 platform and then another 28’ 
ramp. Materials were paid for by the 
Homeowners family. The lady is currently 
using a walker but anticipates needing a 
wheelchair in near future. She is very 
pleased with the new access the ramp 
provides. WE SERVE

Gov. Bill Gaines, Ann Bovan, 
Tony Priebe

Back: DG. Bill Gaines, 
Lion John Novak.  
Front: Lions Tony Priebe, 
Chuck Andrina

Lion Tony Priebe, 
Homeowner,  

D.G. Bill Gaines

Second Ramps (Aug. 29):
Oscoda Lions Tony, Bill, John, and 
Chuck built two ramps at a mobile home 
in Tawas today. The exterior ramp was 
16’ long with a 4’x5’ platform. This ramp 
gives access to an enclosed porch. 

A 7’ ramp with a 4’x4’ platform on the 
porch gives access to the living area.  
The platform on the interior ramp was 
built with removable rails allowing others 
to bypass this ramp when desired. 

The male resident is confined to a 
wheelchair and the ramps will enable 
him to get to doctor appointments that 
are scheduled in near future. The 
residents were very happy with the 
ramps and the access they provide. 

he material for the ramp was paid for by 
Iosco County veterans assistance. We 
worked from 800-330 on this project in 
very warm weather. Lunch was provided 
by Lion Kay Gaines.

Reported by Lion Chuck 

WE SERVE!! 

— Left Top & 
Bottom, Exterior 
Ramp:  DG Bill 
Gaines,  homeowner, 
Lions Tony Priebe, 
John Novak

Right Top &  
Bottom, Interior 

Ramp:  Lion John 
Novak — 
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Petoskey Lions
AUGUST  2021
The Petoskey Lions Club held a White Cane 2.0 fundraiser, our second White Cane of the summer.  Volunteer 
Lions  Ray Johnson and David Zimmer worked a 3-hour 9 to noon shift at the Petoskey Post Office, netting 
exactly $200 in donations.  Combined with the first White Cane event at the Oleson’s Food Store, which brought 
in just over $655, our fundraiser events have accumulated $855 and change.  It’s a good start for activity  after 
COVID left us without fundraisers for over a year.   

Boyne Valley Lions Scholarship Receivers Chosen

The Boyne Valley Lions received a letter dated August 12 from Mishelle Shooks, Grants and Youth 

Advancement director for Charlevoix Community County Foundation, concerning recent scholarship recipients. 

Excerpts below:                                                                                                                                                                      

I am pleased to share that Michael Deming and Alexia McKenzie received the Boyne 
Valley Lions Club - Clive&: Ruby Vollick Scholarships.

Michael graduated from Boyne City High School and plans to attend Aquinas 
College to study Business. When accepting this award, Michael shared the following: 
"This Scholarship means more than one thing to me. Not only will it help me make the cost 
of college more reasonable, it also shows me that my hard work and determination over 
the last 4 years is paying off!"

Alexia graduated from Boyne City High School and plans to attend Michigan State 
University to study Exploratory Preference. When accepting this award, Alexia shared 
the following: "Receiving scholarship support means a lot to me. College is very expensive 
and it can be very overwhelming and stressful to think about the cost and fees that come 
with it. To have scholarship support is extremely appreciated and helpful no matter the 
amount. I am very thankful and grateful that I earned a scholarship towards college and I 
am very proud of myself for working so hard to gain that."

Aubrie Sparks received the Boyne Valley Lions Club - Ed Bobowski Memorial Schol-
arship. Aubrie graduated from Boyne Falls High School and plans to attend University 
of Notre Dame to study Pre  Med. When accepting this award, Aubrie shared the 
following: "I am eternally grateful for this scholarship. Without the help of these local 
scholarships, I would not be able to attend the college of my dreams. I so appreciate the 
generosity of investing in my future and will continue to volunteer and work for the 
betterment of my community in the years to come."

Thank you so much for your support of our communities' students through scholarship 
awards and your consideration for our next generation. Pursuing education is an 
exciting opportunity for our young people and we thank you for making this award 
possible.
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 CORONAVIRUS  UPDATES — September 1
This is a snapshot of the World, Nation, and State of Michigan statistics on September 1, 2021.  Numbers 

may be significantly higher by the time you read this as the COVID-19 Delta Variant continues to infect more.  
(Info from Worldometers, CDC & michigan.gov. )

 World Statistics   Cases:   219,224,784  Deaths:   4,543,572

  U. S. Statistics      Cases:     40,327,493    Deaths:   659,876

  Michigan Statistics  Cases:     1,000,241   Deaths:    21,013

11-E2 Counties Cases Reported Deaths % Vaccinated

Alcona: 831 36 58.01%

Alpena: 2,505 66 58.10%

Antrim: 1,771 33 61.17%

Arenac: 1,299 31 54.22%

Charlevoix: 1,925 26 66.26%

Cheboygan: 2,085 52 57.30%

Crawford: 1,059 14 55.94%

Emmet: 2,603 45 69.75%

Gladwin: 2,451 62 51.35%

Iosco: 2,182 78 58.65%

Kalkaska: 1,249 30 50.61%

Montmorency: 695 20 56.54%

Ogemaw: 1,915 45 47.17%

Oscoda: 728 31 46.36%

Otsego: 2,548 41 57.57%

Presque Isle: 1,114 34 62.59%

Roscommon: 1,982 55 56.43%

Totals 28,942 699
 

Vaccination % = number of county residents vaccinated  (1 or 2 doses) divided by the total county resident population

Vaccinations (1 or more doses) Summary:
 World:   40%    United States:  55.3%    Michigan:  69.8%

   District 11-E2 Statistics       = Highest No.    = Lowest No.
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Editor’s Notes — 2021          by Lion David J. Zimmer

Delta Variant Continues to Surge               
“The Delta variant is more than twice as contagious as previous variants , and there's data that suggests it might 
cause more severe illness.”  Aug 13, 2021 

“The COVID-19 death toll has started soaring again as the delta variant tears through the nation's unvaccinated 
population and fills up hospitals with patients, many of whom are younger than during earlier phases of the 
pandemic.”  August 15 2021

“At this time, as we build the level of vaccination nationwide, we must also use all the prevention strategies 
available, including masking indoors in public places, to stop transmission and stop the pandemic. Everyone 
who is able, including fully vaccinated people, should wear masks in public indoor places in areas of substantial 

or high transmission”. Aug 26, 2021

These statements sound familiar, and could have been voiced last summer, or last winter, when the COVID 
curve began to go upward after falling in the previous weeks and months.  The only difference is the presence 
of the Delta variant, which is currently surging throughout the U.S., and the vaccines that are now available.  
Just when we think this is finally going to be over, super-spreader events and widespread lack of masking and 
distancing allow the COVID/Delta viruses more opportunities to jump to new hosts.  We’ve heard it all before; 
we know what to do —  and chances are we again won’t do it.   The COVID roller coaster Pandemic, like the 
Energizer Bunny, just keeps on going.

A prime example of how we can keep prolong this Pandemic:  Health officials had been seeing some of the 
lowest numbers this summer in South Dakota since the pandemic began. Then COVID cases once again 
surged  when more than 525,000 visitors attended the 81st Annual Sturgis Motorcycle Rally in early August.  
There were few measures to suppress any COVID-19 spread; few if any in the crowds wore a mask.  South 
Dakota witnessed a 686.8 percent increase in daily COVID-19 case counts over the past three weeks, currently 
10+ times the nationwide rate.  Sturgis Rally attendees from all over the nation are now known to have spread 
the virus to locations in at least 25 other states.  More are expected.

Deaths are now increasing in 43 
states – the worst numbers since 
December 2020.  Deaths from 
the Delta variant are increasingly 
centered among white non-
Hispanic people, and  the share 
of deaths among young people is 
also increasing.  Preliminary data 
from Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention shows those in 
their 30s and people 18 to 29 
have roughly tripled their share of 
deaths in July and August, .  
People in their 50s and early 60s 
have represented fewer than 1 of 
every 6 victims in the Pandemic, 
but in July and August they make 
up more than 1 of every 4 deaths.  

While research suggests that 
COVID-19 vaccines are slightly less effective against the variants, the vaccines still appear to provide 
protection against severe COVID-19.  Nearly all COVID-19 deaths in the U.S. now are in people who weren’t 
vaccinated, a staggering demonstration of how effective the shots have been.

It should be noted that in this volatile Pandemic these statistics a few days ago — & ALL COVID/Delta statistics 
—  may change drastically tomorrow as the Delta variant works its way through unvaccinated people of all ages.

As Lions, we need to be aware and do what we can to help everyone stay safe until this virus is vanquished.

BE KIND.   MASK UP + SOCIAL DISTANCE + WASH HANDS + VACCINATION =  STAY SAFE!

Info from CDC, WHO, NPR & other 

health & news websites.
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While in Traverse City recently I looked up at the 
sky and saw unusual cloud patterns high winds 
had created.  As I looked closer, I saw a large 
cloud pattern that looked the letter “H”.  But what 
really got my attention was a couple of cloud 
patterns beneath the “H” that were shaped by the 
winds to resemble the letters T & C.

It was an eery but fascinating moment — I’m 
looking at clouds formed as the letters “T” & “C” 
over Traverse City, a.k.a. “T.C.”   What are the 
odds of such an implausible coincidence?  

Was it just the result of a random wind event?  
Or, was it a message from … somewhere?  Aliens?  
Angels? Military scientific skywriting experiment?  
I don’t know, but it was very unusual.

Below:  The objects in the picture below are not UFOs.  
They are kites of different shapes, colors and sizes flying 
over the Petoskey waterfront.  
Watch the skies — you never know what you might see.

Pictures of the Month:  September 2021
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Didn’t find any mention of YOUR Lions Club in this issue? 

Send your information to:  

● Activities:  Service Projects, Fundraising Events, Club Events – What You DO!

● Club Milestones:  Awards, Club Officers, New Memberships, Passings – What 

Is Happening With Your Members!

● Photos of Service Activities, Fundraising Events, Awards, etc.

* Photos:  Should be 300 pixels for good quality.  

Include names of individuals in photos, and/or describe what the photo is showing.  
Text:  Include dates and names (if applicable) for all events submitted.  

Text will be edited as needed for space, spelling, corrections, etc.

Don’t be left out!!


